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Workforce Planning Group

Minutes 

22 September 2010

IN ATTENDANCE   

Maria Ahmed


London Borough of Bexley

Steve Davies (Chair)

London Borough of Haringey

Bryan Sweetman

London Borough of Hammersmith & Fulham

Lesley Clarke


London Borough of Harrow

Elena Russell


London Borough of Hillingdon

Tony Cooper


London Borough of Hounslow

Jane Price


Royal Borough of Kensington & Chelsea

Nick Alcock


Royal Borough of Kensington & Chelsea

Sharon McFarlene

London Borough of Lewisham

Elaine Hattam


London Borough of Lewisham

Ian Stedman


London Borough of Richmond

Alison Tosenthal

London Borough of Waltham Forest

Peter Thomas


London Councils

Simon Pannell


London Councils

Salli Reynolds


London Councils

Debbie Williams

London Councils

APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Emma Downie (Bromley), Ann Waugh (Hackney), Elaine Harris (Hammersmith & Fulham) and David Ward (Kingston).

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The minutes from the meeting held on 2 June 2010 were agreed.

MATTERS ARISING

Is there any funding still available under the Workforce Planning Toolkit stream to bid for? (Lesley Clarke, Harrow)

There is a small amount of funding still available but this can not be allocated to support an ‘individual borough project’. An exemplar project can however be considered; funding must also be provided by boroughs proposing any project. If colleagues have a project proposal please contact  Peter Thomas.

Update on the Capital Ambition Project: What Customers Want from HR. (Steve Davies, Haringey)

Five ‘west London boroughs’ have been working with the IES on this project (project led by Ealing).  Action learning sets have now been completed and the IES will be reporting back to the Heads of HR in November.  Prior to the meeting, a report will be published.

Salli Reynolds informed colleagues of a Capital Ambition seminar entitled ‘Organisational Redesign’, being held on 18 October.  

The seminar will:

· Identify the skills and capabilities HR, OD and transformation professionals require to support successful organisational change programmes.

· Showcase good and innovative practice within the public, third and private sectors, and identify how the learning can be applied to local government.

· Assist HR, OD and transformation professionals to balance their role in the organisational change, with traditional HR functions, and planning for the future.

Further details can be found on the Capital Ambition website: http://www.londoncouncils.gov.uk/capitalambition/events/event.htm?pk=787
This seminar is free of charge.

PRESENTATION:  MANAGING WORKFORCE CHANGE – Steve Davies, Haringey

Steve Davies gave a presentation on Managing Workforce Change in Haringey Council.  

The presentation covered:

· Haringey context

· Principles of well managed change 
· Learning points from reorganisations

· Haringey approach – change phases

· Haringey – planning the change

· Change programme work streams

· HR/OD supporting change management – the elements to support

· HR/OD supporting change management – a programme approach to support

· HR/OD supporting change management – engagement 
· A copy of Steve’s slides are attached.

NEW TERRIOTORY DISCUSSION

Colleagues in attendance then discussed the following in small working groups:

· 30,000 jobs could go in London local government over the next three years.  

· How will this be achieved – usual thick salami slice approach?
- top down
- arbitrary
- crudely
- fast


· Or will there be a more holistic service provision approach?


· Where are the skills gaps – do we know what new skills are needed to deliver the new agenda?  For example, commercial and procurement skills?


· How are we planning to develop/acquire these skills?


· Are our employees and managers ready for the cuts and potential change in operating model?


· Do we need to change our approach to people management?


· How do we need to develop and/or change leaders to deliver this change?


· What can we do as a collective to help each other?

Colleagues feedback from discussions:

1. Conflict/differences between HR and financial systems  

2. Culture change for managers and staff.

3. Staff in the main do not realise the depth of cuts that are going to happen.

4. Shared services and conditions of service – what are the opportunities to work with other London boroughs?   For example, Lewisham/Bexley/Greenwich and Lambeth are undertaking a joint procurement exercise for training.
5. Difficulties/reality in actual change programmes.

6. Could we share or do more together around information on jobs? e.g. jobs portal

Agreed to feedback points 3 and 4 to the Heads of HR in November. Point 4 - possible presentation to the network on the lessons learned by the procurement exercise.

CAPITAL AMBITION WORKFORCE REPORT 

The following points from the Capital Ambition Workforce report were highlighted:

National Pay Negotiations 
The unions wrote to the national Employers requesting to go to arbitration as the offer of £250 for those employees paid less than £21,000 has not been offered in local government.  The Employers confirmed that they would not agree to participate in arbitration and reiterated that there would be no pay increase for 2010/11.     

 

Regional pay briefings for 2011/12 will be held late 2010/early 2011; date to be confirmed.

 

London Living Wage (LLW). In the absence of a pay award for 2010/11, the lowest pay spine in outer London is now 2p an hour below the LLW.   If the ‘employers’ wished to increase the minimum rate in line with LLW the cost would be in the region of £100,000.

 

Changes to Conditions of Service

Following discussions taking place at various network meetings about changes to conditions of service.  London Councils undertook an anonymised survey. Key areas being looked at by boroughs are:

 

· Redundancy pay

· Occupational sick pay

· Car Allowances

· Annual leave

· Premia rates (particularly weekend enhancements)

 

Many boroughs are at an early stage in their planning but the findings of this survey have been shared through the Heads of HR network.

  

Workforce Implications of the Olympics and Paralympics

 

The next meeting of this group will take place on 28 September. All boroughs are being invited. The output of these meetings maybe some generic guidance around issues such as managing volunteers. 

  

Capital Ambition WORKFORCE RePORT 

 

Chief Officer Pay Survey 2010/11

If the survey is conducted this year it will be undertaken on a joint basis with the LGE to ensure there is no duplication as in 2009/10.  Further information to follow in due course.  Contact:  Peter Thomas
 

Occupational Pay & Benefits Survey 2010/11

Soundings will be taken on whether the pay and employee relations forum wishes to undertake the survey this year given that it is very likely there will be no NJC pay award and the difficult financial climate in local government.  Contact:  Peter Thomas
 

Capital Ambition Workforce Projects 

 

Reward Management. Two reward projects, led by Hammersmith & Fulham and Camden, have just started.

 

· developing to total reward statements

· developing performance based rewards

  

Sharing Professionals. Sharing resources has the potential to maximise the utilisation of scarce skills by reducing the competition for staff; it could also generate efficiency savings. The sharing professionals project aims to develop implementation frameworks and guidance based on evidence gathered through a series of case studies. 

 

The fieldwork for this project is complete and the first five case studies – including the Sutton/Merton HR case study – are available on the website. Link Sharing professionals
 

Contact: Peter Thomas
 
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

There was no other business.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Refer to provisional dates.

PROVISIONAL DATES FOR 2011

16 February 2011 (10am-12.30) - may be replaced by a January meeting
15 June 2011 (10am-12.30)
14 September 2011 (10am-12.30)
23 November 2011 (10am-12.30)
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